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Over the past two years, we have lived with COVID-19. 

We’ve learned a lot over the past two years about how 

to take care of our physical health, how to do things to 

help reduce the spread of COVID, and reduce its severi-

ty. Masks, distancing, vaccinations, and so forth, are all 

tools that we can use to accomplish these things.  

But this two-year-long “trauma in slow motion” (as I’ve been calling it) has also taken a severe toll on the 

mental health of so many people in our country and around the world. Those of us who already live with 

mental health conditions have found them worsened. The pandemic was certainly a contributing factor to 

the severe episode of depression I experienced in the fall. And I believe that it’s affected most of us, per-

haps all of us, in one way or another. If it’s affected you, that’s not a sign that you are weak, or broken. It’s 

a sign that you are human. We all need help sometimes. 

Thankfully, there are some things we can do that offer some help. Just as there are precautions and 

measures we can take to improve and build physical health and resilience, there are precautions and 

measures that help build our mental health and resilience. I am practicing some of these things now far 

more than I used to, and it’s made a huge difference in my life. 

One of our members, Cheri Confalone, is a Licensed Professional Counselor, and she is sharing some tools 

and skills that can help us all as we continue to move through this long pandemic. Each month, she is 

providing handouts with coping skills. These are distributed through my daily emails, as well as on the 

narthex counter at the church. If you’d like a copy, just let me know and I’ll get them to you. Cheri will 

also be offering a group meeting after worship sometime in the spring (date to be determined). This will be 

a chance for a group of us to get together and talk about how the pandemic has affected us, and learn to-

gether how we can get through it better. Watch for more info about that, and how to sign up. 

If you or someone you love is struggling, hopefully some of this can help. I know it’s helping me.  

In Christ, 

 

Pastor Scholtes 

P.S.  Thank you so much for your kindness and support.  It means a lot! 
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Please keep these people in prayer 

on the anniversary of their birth... 

Ashley Flyte, January 1 

Doris Bachman, January 1 

Rashelle Kessler, January 1 

Barry Yetter, January 4 

Mary O'Meally, January 7 

Diane Hahn, January 7 

Scott Fraunfelter, January 7 

Dollie Romagnoli, January 8 

Joyce Chamberlin, January 9 

Susan Reinhart, January 10 

Owen Reinhart, January 12 

Andrew Itterly, January 13 

Janet Martocci, January 13 

Hunter Ott, January 14 

Kelli Hall, January 15 

Pearl Labar, January 15 

Karen Karner, January 17 

Ann (Pat) Manicke, January 18 

Alex Scholtes, January 19 

Dennis Mullen, January 20 

Sarah Reinhart, January 21 

Ashley Kessler, January 23 

John Krauss, Sr., January 23 

Scott Schipps, January 24 

Jennifer Heitzman, January 26 

Dennis Horn, January 26 

Rosanne Poliskiewicz, January 28 

Meghan McGowan, January 28 

In-person (9:45 on Sundays) 

All in-person worship services may include alterations to mitigate the 

spread of COVID-19, including (but not limited to) altered seating 

arrangements, the wearing of masks, and so forth. If you are not feel-

ing well, please do not attend. 
 

Online / Facebook / Telephone 

Watch our worship each week at our website (popbangor.org/video-

worship). Or watch it on our Facebook page (facebook.com/

popbangor). You can also call in to hear our worship each week at 

877-POP-2-POP (877-767-2767).  New videos and audio files will be 

added each Monday.  

RECENT PASTORAL ACTS 
 

Funerals: Robert A. Williams, December 2 

 Anthony DeVito, Jr., December 4 

 Nina M. Walck (non-member), December 9 

 

A Thank you letter has been received from the Port-

land-Upper Mt. Bethel Food Pantry, Inc. to all who 

so generously donated Thanksgiving Food, Christ-

mas Food,  Gifts for the children of P.U.M.P. and for the socks, 

scarves, hats and gloves for distribution.  Thank you again! 

Brittnee Evans, Parish Custodian 
 

On December 5, 2021 during the Sunday 

Worship Service, Prince of Peace honored 

Brittnee with an Appreciation Certificate 

and a gift.  Brittnee was also given a new 

title:  Prince of Peace Parish Custodian at 

her last evaluation.  Brittnee has been with 

us since October of 2018.  Along with her 

job with us she also has a full time job else-

where.  We are very lucky to have such a 

dedicated and pleasant staff member.  

Thank you Brittnee for all that you do! 
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Cards for the Military update:   

To those who serve we send our praise and glory 

I started seven years ago and never thought back then 

We would go from six hundred to now timing that by 10 

Soldiers of our appreciation are very deserving 

To all of those who are far and serving 

To know that other people are caring 

And that this message we are sharing 

I would love to see their faces 

Opening our Christmas cards in foreign places 

This year total cards written was  7,648 

An awesome total—really great! 

One thing is sure no matter the weather 

Writing these cards brings us all together 

From a young and very proud boy scout 

To an old woman who poured her heart out 

Thanks again to all who help me 

I will be grateful ‘til eternity 

So let’s all spread the Christmas cheer 

And here’s to a bigger total next year! 

For those of you who did not know it 

Yes, I am also a poet.   

—Merry Christmas and Happy New Year from   

Holly Blakeslee 

 

MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY UPDATES 

 

(Please provide any directory corrections or up-

dates to Annette Buss or Pastor Scholtes. They will 

be printed in the following newsletter.) 

 

Tara & Raymond Flyte 

460 Mt. Pleasant Rd. 

Bangor, PA 18013 

COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS FROM 

DECEMBER 13TH MEETING:  

 

♦ Council regretfully  accepted the resignation of 

Bruce Antonioli effective December 7, 2021 

♦ Jackie Horn will  fill Bruce’s seat until the An-

nual Meeting in November 2022 

♦ Approved Pastor Scholtes vacation request for 

February 21-27, 2022 

PASTOR'S VACATION:  

Pastor Scholtes will be on vacation from December 25 - January 7, 2022.  For pastoral emergencies during 

this time, please contact Rev. Chris Druckenmiller at 610-331-6717.  
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Sat., 1/1 (Holy Name of Jesus) Numbers 6:22-27; Psalm 8; Galatians 4:4-7; Luke 2:15-21 

Sun, 1/2 (2nd Sun. of Christmas) Jerem. 31:7-14; Psalm 147:12-20; Ephesians 1:3-14; John 1:10-18 

Monday, January 3 Psalm 72; Job 42:10-17; Luke 8:16-21 

Tuesday, January 4 Psalm 72; Isaiah 6:1-5; Acts 7:44-53 

Wednesday, January 5 Psalm 72; Jeremiah 31:7-14; John 1:10-18 
    

Thu., 1/6 (Epiphany of Our Lord) Isaiah 60:1-6; Psalm 72:1-7, 10-14; Eph. 3:1-12; Matthew 2:1-12 

Friday, January 7 Psalm 72; Daniel 2:1-19; Ephesians 4:17-5:1 

Saturday, January 8 Psalm 72; Daniel 2:24-49; Ephesians 5:15-20 

Sun., 1/9 (Baptism of Our Lord) Isaiah 43:1-7; Psalm 29; Acts 8:14-17; Luke 3:15-17, 21-22 

Monday, January 10 Psalm 106:1-12; Judges 4:1-16; Ephesians 6:10-17 

Tuesday, January 11 Psalm 106:1-12; Judges 5:12-21; 1 John 5:13-21 

Wednesday, January 12 Psalm 106:1-12; Numbers 27:1-11; Luke 11:33-36 

    

Thursday, January 13 Psalm 36:5-10; Jeremiah 3:1-5; Acts 8:18-24 

Friday, January 14 Psalm 36:5-10; Jeremiah 3:19-25; 1 Corinthians 7:1-7 

Saturday, January 15 Psalm 36:5-10; Jeremiah 4:1-4; Luke 11:14-23 

1/16 (2nd Sunday after Epiphany) Isaiah 62:1-5; Psalm 36:5-10; 1 Corinthians 12:1-11; John 2:1-11 

Monday, January 17 Psalm 145; Isaiah 54:1-8; Romans 12:9-21 

Tuesday, January 18 Psalm 145; Song of Solomon 4:1-8; 1 Corinthians 1:3-17 

Wednesday, January 19 Psalm 145; Song of Solomon 4:9-5:1; Luke 5:33-39 

    

Thursday, January 20 Psalm 19; Isaiah 61:1-7; Romans 7:1-6 

Friday, January 21 Psalm 19; Nehemiah 2:1-10; Romans 12:1-8 

Saturday, January 22 Psalm 19; Nehemiah 5:1-13; Luke 2:39-52 

1/23 (3rd Sunday after Epiphany) Nehemiah 8:1-10; Psalm 19; 1 Corinthians 12:12-31; Luke 4:14-21 

Monday, January 24 Psalm 119:89-96; Jeremiah 36:1-10; 1 Corinthians 14:1-12 

Tuesday, January 25 Psalm 119:89-96; Jeremiah 36:11-26; 2 Corinthians 7:2-12 

Wednesday, January 26 Psalm 119:89-96; Jeremiah 36:27-32; Luke 4:38-44 

    

Thursday, January 27 Psalm 71:1-6; 2 Chronicles 34:1-7; Acts 10:44-48 

Friday, January 28 Psalm 71:1-6; 2 Chronicles 35:20-27; Acts 19:1-10 

Saturday, January 29 Psalm 71:1-6; 2 Chronicles 36:11-21; John 1:43-51 

1/30 (4th Sunday after Epiphany) Jeremiah 1:4-10; Ps. 71:1-6; 1 Corinthians 13:1-13; Luke 4:21-30 

Monday, January 31 Psalm 56; 1 Kings 17:8-16; 1 Corinthians 2:6-16 
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Date: Greeters Lay Reader Assisting  

Minister 

Ushers Power  Point Offering 

Counter 

January 2, 

2022 

Sherk and June 

Jones 

Connie  

Itterly 

Tina Johns Vivian Fahr, Kale Baker, 

Brooks Baker 

Cathy Mullen Georgia  

Suranofsky, 

Jackie Horn 

January 9 Vivian Fahr, 

Traci Rumsey 

Sherry Hock 

 

Connie  

Itterly 

Georgia and John  

Suranofsky 

Jim Jennings Scott Schipps, 

Jim Jennings 

February 

6 

Sherk and June 

Jones 

April Miller Kale Baker Georgia and John 

Sursanofsky 

Cathy Mullen TBD 

January 

23 

Connie Itterly, 

Brenda Hughes 

Isabel Baker Marlene 

Stana 

Kale Baker, Brooks 

Baker, Georgia  

Suranofsky 

Tina Johns Traci Rumsey, 

Jim Jennings 

January  

30 

Kale Baker, 

Brooks Baker 

Quincey  

Miller 

Tina Johns June and Sherk Jones, 

Vivian Fahr 

Antonioli Family Chip Harrison, 

Jackie Horn 

January 

16 

Georgia and 

John Suranofsky 

Mary  

Hendershot 

April Miller Traci Rumsey, Connie 

Itterly, Brenda Hughes 

Kim Jennings Connie Itterly, 

Jackie Horn 

Thank you for your willingness to serve!!!  If you are unable to fulfill an assignment, please find  

someone to take your place and let Pastor Scholtes know of the change as soon as possible.   

For last minute changes be sure to leave the message on  

Pastor Scholtes’ voice mail (610-588-2355) or email him at PastorMJS@gmail.com.   

ARE YOU GETTING PASTORMAIL? 
 

Pastor Scholtes sends out emails to the congregation almost every day. These PastorMails contain infor-

mation about upcoming events, about recent decisions made in the church, and generally help to keep us all 

connected. If you are not receiving them, please send him a note at pastorMJS@gmail.com to get added to 

the list, or sign up at our church website (popbangor.org). 

SOCIAL MINISTRY COMMITTEE UPDATE:    

This committee wants to wish everyone a Happy, Healthy & Blessed New 

Year!   We also want to thank you for your generous support of our ministries 

and projects last year.  We also have good news, we will not be asking you for 

anything this month (January).   However, as you probably noticed from the cal-

endar in the Narthex, the rest of the year is filled with projects and ministries we 

will ask you to support.    There is also a change in how we will collect the 

"Joyful Noise", an envelope for this collection is in your offering box, you may 

also donate online to this or any fund.  Questions:  see Mary O'Meally      

James 2:17  So also faith by itself, if it does not have works, is dead.  
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Would you like to place an article in 

the monthly newsletter?  Highlight 

your ministry?  Post a Thank you?                                

Make an announcement? 
 

 

EARLY SUBMISSIONS ARE  

APPRECIATED!   
 

February 2022 Newsletter is: 

January 11th 
 

You may email your submissions to  

poplcbangor@gmail.com 

Or give a handwritten items to  

Annette Buss 

 
 

**Items received  

after the deadline  

will go into  next month’s 

newsletter.** 

Prince of Peace Lutheran Church 

2445 Lake Minsi Drive (Johnsonville)                               

Bangor, Pennsylvania  18013 

Office Phone:  610-588-2355                                                                                       
 

Web-site:  www.popbangor.org 

Online Coordinator: Heather Scholtes  

lotsofsocks@live.com 
 

-------------------------------------------------- 

Worship and Holy Communion Schedule: 

Sundays at 9:45 a.m.  — See Page 2 for details! 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

• Pastor:  Rev. Michael J. Scholtes  610-588-2314,  

       PastorMJS@gmail.com                                    

• Minister of Music:  Martin Yazdzik 

• Treasurer: Joyce Weishaupt                                           

• Financial Secretary:  Mary O’Meally                           

• Sexton:  Brittnee Evans 

• Parish Nurse: Justine Cesari, 610-730-7895,  

      cesarijustine1080@gmail.com 

• Administrative Assistant:  Annette Buss 

Admin. Asst’s Office Hours: Monday, Tuesday, 

Wednesday, Friday 9am–Noon   Thursday:  1 to 4 pm 

Admin asst’s email:  poplcbangor@gmail.com 
  

Congregation Council Members: 

Georgia Suranofsky - Pres.  Brenda Hughes  

Connie Itterly - V-P            Scott Schipps                        

Kathy Williams   Tina Johns 

Dave Karner          Chip Harrison  

Traci Rumsey                      Max Manicke-Youth Rep.  

Jackie Horn    Pastor Michael Scholtes  

Sara Godshalk 

       OUR  PURPOSE  STATEMENT 

We, the people of Prince of Peace Evangelical 
Lutheran Church, will actively seek and serve 

Christ in all people. 
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